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16 December 2005

Attn. Ms. Saltanat Abdikarimova
Deputy Director
Environmental Policy and Sustainable Development Department
Ministry of Environmental Protection



Pr. Pobeda 31, office 304
473000 Astana, Kazakhstan

Fax: +7 3172 59 19 52 / 73

 Dear Ms. Abdikarimova,

Re: Draft Findings and Recommendations of the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee with regard to communication ACCC/C/2004/06 
I am writing at the request of the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee to inform you of the outcome of the Committee’s discussions on the above matter at its recent meeting (5-7 December 2005).

The Committee took note of the explanation as to why your Government was unable to provide comments within the deadline of 17 November 2005, in particular the fact that some time was needed to translate the documentation. Acknowledging these practical difficulties, the Committee is willing to extend the deadline to 1 February 2006. 

The Committee is particularly keen to receive your comments, including an indication of whether you agree with the proposed recommendations, by that date. While it is aware that it has the possibility to reformulate its opinions as ‘advice’ within the meaning of paragraph 37 (a) of the annex to Decision I/7, it would prefer to reach agreement with your Government upon a set of recommendations aimed at making progress well in advance of the third meeting of the Parties.

The Committee aims to work in a consensual and non-confrontational way. It hopes that through constructive dialogue, sufficient progress will have been made to obviate any need to refer the matter of non-compliance to the third meeting of the Parties. This would allow the Committee’s report to the Meeting of the Parties to concentrate more on progress achieved than on outstanding problems.

On a separate but related matter, the Committee is looking forward to receiving, by the end of 2005, the strategy for transposing the Convention’s provisions into national law and developing practical mechanisms and implementing legislation setting out clear procedures for their implementation, as referred to in paragraph 5 of Decision II/5a of the Meeting of the Parties.

Yours sincerely,

[Original signed]

_____________________

Jeremy Wates

Secretary

Convention on Access to Information,

Public Participation in Decision-making and

Access to Justice in Environmental Matters
